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The Small Business Administration (SBA), in consultation with the Department of the Treasury, issued 
additional guidance on May 13, 2020 to address borrower and lender questions concerning the 
implementation of the Paycheck Protection Program (PPP), established by section 1102 of the 
Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES Act or the Act). 
 
The additional guidance provides, among many other items: 

• “An employer that applied for a PPP loan, received payment, and repays the loan by the safe 
harbor deadline (May 14, 2020) will be treated as though the employer had not received a 
covered loan under the PPP for purposes of the Employee Retention Credit. Therefore, the 
employer will be eligible for the credit if the employer is otherwise an eligible employer for 
purposes of the credit.” 

• “Any borrower that, together with its affiliates, received PPP loans with an original principal 
amount of less than $2 million will be deemed to have made the required certification concerning 
the necessity of the loan request in good faith.” 

• Borrowers with loans greater than $2 million that do not satisfy safe harbor requirements may 
still have an adequate basis for making the required good-faith certification, based on their 
individual circumstances in light of the language of the certification and SBA guidance. 

o SBA has previously stated that all PPP loans in excess of $2 million, and other PPP loans 
as appropriate, will be subject to review by SBA for compliance with program 
requirements set forth in the PPP Interim Final Rules and in the Borrower Application 
Form. 

o If SBA determines in the course of its review that a borrower lacked an adequate basis for 
the required certification concerning the necessity of the loan request, SBA will seek 
repayment of the outstanding PPP loan balance and will inform the lender that the 
borrower is not eligible for loan forgiveness. 

o If the borrower repays the loan after receiving notification from SBA, SBA will not 
pursue administrative enforcement or referrals to other agencies based on its 
determination with respect to the certification concerning necessity of the loan request. 

The new guidance for PPP loans may be accessed 
here:  https://home.treasury.gov/system/files/136/Paycheck-Protection-Program-Frequently-Asked-
Questions.pdf 

 

 


